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        Newsletter 14
· 031 – 262 1630

www.wendonacademy.co.za

24th April 2018
Dear Parents and Pupils,
Parents this is a week of Congratulations and Celebrations!!!

We love to share and celebrate our success stories from Wendon Academy. At some time in our lives, as parents, as teachers, as employers and employees, business owners etc., we all question whether we are making a difference in the lives around us. Then, we have something awesome happen; we get a raise out of the blue, we get recognition for an act of service in the community or receive an award etc. These small acts of recognition are like a refreshing touch to our souls and gives us encouragement, confidence and tenacity to keep on doing what we do here at Wendon, knowing that we are making a difference.
Firstly we Congratulate our Art Prize winners below:
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PINETOWN/HIGHWAY ART COMPETITION  -  FINAL PRIZE WINNERS

Well done to Mrs McPherson for her guidance, patience and artistic flair that enables our young people to produce creative and colourful art.

Congratulations to all our pupils whose art was submitted to the Pinetown / Highway Art Competition.

We would like to make mention of the following pupils who were awarded prizes:
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Yusuf Bassa, Sarah Done, Oliver Haley-Roberts, Sabelo Magudulela, Asibonge Miya, Sharné Simms, Aviwe Vanya, Kyle Croft,

Akhona Dubazane, Leonard Impson, Sanath Maharaj,

Olwethu Phewa, Carter Thomas, Aaesha Vawda, Sameerah Desai,

Zintle Gubelana, Brandon Liebenberg, Kukhanya Mbambo,

Stirling Proctor and Paul Timmer.
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CONGRATULATIONS THEMBA NJOKO!
Wendon Academy is very encouraged and excited to mention our Wendon 2016 student,  Themba Njoko, who has passed his Higher Certificate in PC Engineering, which is a NQF Level 5 qualification. This has opened doors for him to do a National Diploma or a Degree. Themba’s parents have written to Wendon and stated the following :- “Themba has worked very hard and done very well since he is now studying with people who come from normal schools. The education provided at Wendon is of high quality and does open doors for tertiary education. We would once again like to thank Wendon and Mrs Hicks for giving him an opportunity.”
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Important Notice
Mrs Hicks will be away from the 1st May to 4th June. Any queries or concerns, please contact Mrs Gooding our Senior HOD  or  Mrs Smith our Primary School HOD. 


	Primary School

	Mrs McPherson

Juniors
	Minenhle Nzama
- Trying hard in Maths

	Miss Horn
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Intermediates
	Rowan Sinclair
- Settling in well at Wendon
Kukhanya Mbambo

- Good accuracy in Maths tasks

	Mrs Smith
Seniors
	Darshani Pillay
- Working so well in English lessons

	‘CAPTAIN”

Workshop
	Austyn White
- For enthusiasim

	EQ AWARDS
	Oliver Haley-Roberts

- For good manners

Andiswa Maphumulo

- For good manners




	High School

	Mrs Cross

	David Westman
- Neat work presentation

	Mrs Perold
	Paul Timmer
- Working very well

	Mrs Gooding

	Adam Graham
- Enthusiasm in Hospitality

	Mr Didlick
	Juanita Bhim
- Conscientious work

	Mrs Freeman
	Brandon Liebenberg
- Good Maths literacy results

	“CAPTAIN”

Workshop
	Yusuf Bassa
- Great work and focus
Stirling Proctor

- Very helpful and great work

	ART
	Trent Spiller
- Always gives of his best

	EQ AWARDS / LO
	Yusuf Vawda

- For good manners

Sanath Maharaj

- For participation in LO
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The winter uniform needs to be worn from Wednesday 2nd May.

Please parents, there will be zero tolerance if the incorrect uniform is worn.  Attached please find the list which allows you adequate time to purchase the correct winter uniform.

The only change to this list for the High School is that the girls and boys may wear short sleeve white shirts with a hard collar for the tie to be worn correctly.  Thank you for your support.

NB!!!! Please ensure that everything is labelled.
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Please remember that the school is closed on the following days

Friday, 27th April

  -
Freedom Day

          Monday, 30th April

  -      School Holiday

              Tuesday, 1st May

      -      Workers Day
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Coin Collection 
We have sent the Coin Collection Sponsor Sheets home and are requesting that they be returned by the 13th June.  Thank you to families who have already sent their filled coin sponsor sheet back. Your contribution is very much appreciated.
Grade Fundraisers
Grade 12 – Chicken Mayo Rolls R20 – Thursday, 26th April
Grade 11 – Chicken & Beef Burgers (Halaal available) R20 – Friday, 25th May

Grade 10 – Boerie Rolls (Halaal available) R20 – Thursday, 21st June – Athletics Day & end of Term
Parents your support in our efforts to raise funds is invaluable to our school.

Other ways to help fundraising is from My School Card - just swipe your card at any of the selected stores. Should you require a My School form, please request these from the school.
	GRADE 12 CHICKEN MAYONAISE ROLL FUNDRAISER 26th April
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We can trust the Grade 12 class of 2018 to give us a
Tasty Chicken Mayo Roll.

For catering purposes, please complete the reply slip below and return to school with R20.




A special thank you to those families who have kindly offered to donate flowers for our foyer. Below, please find the schedule for our term 2. 
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	Term 2

	7th May
	Vawda Family

Aaesha Gr 11

	14th May
	Croft Family

Kyle Gr 9

	21st May
	Roux Family

Daniel Gr 10

	11th June
	Vawda Family

Yusuf Gr 9




April
	Thursday 26th
	Chicken Mayo Rolls Grade 12 Fundraiser
	R20

	Friday 27th
	Freedom Day
	Public Holiday

	Monday 30th
	School Holiday
	School Holiday


May
	Tuesday 1st
	Workers Day
	Public Holiday

	Friday 25th
	Burger Day Grade 11 Fundraiser
	R20

	Wednesday 30th & 31st
	Grade 10 – 12 Study Leave
	


June
	Friday 1st – 8th
	Exams & Tests
	

	Monday 11th
	PS Parent Report Back
	

	Wednesday 13th
	Coin Collection Ends
	

	Monday 18th 
	HS Parent Report Back
	

	Tuesday 19th
	Prestige School Photographs
	

	Thursday 21st
	Athletics Day & Boerie Rolls Grade 10 Fundraiser
End of Term 2
	R20


***This Calendar of Events may change from time to time, so please be sure to check it out each week for any updates or amendments***


Our Outreach Programme this term:

	Bread Tags

	Please collect the small plastic bread bag tags and send these to school. Approximately 200kg of bread tags buys a wheel chair for a disabled person.


	
Don’t whine

BUT SHINE!  


Have an enjoyable week and long weekend ahead. 
Kind regards
	“Nothing will change until you step out in faith and take uncomfortable, challenging action.”

– John Di Lemme


Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director
(
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Grade 12’s Chicken Mayonnaise Rolls – Thursday, 26th April  -  R20

Name: ________________________________________________  Grade: ________

I would like to order a Chicken Mayo Roll for Thursday, 26th April
I have enclosed R_______________


PRIMARY SCHOOL

Boys:  
Full tracksuits may be worn or long black trousers together with a short sleeved 

white shirt with school badge and tracksuit top / bottle green V-neck jersey. 

Girls:  
6 panel bottle green skirt with their same blouse with school badge on pocket.  

Girls may wear the full tracksuit with a jersey or their skirt together with the 

tracksuit top / jersey.  If a skirt is worn, long black socks may be worn instead of 

the short white socks.

School Bags:
Official Wendon Academy School and Sports Bags.  NO other bags are 


allowed.

Sports Kits:

Black baggies (purchase anywhere – no branding, stripes etc), or green 


shorts from Gem School wear, White golf shirt, Wendon Academy 



Tracksuit. Plain dark coloured takkies.

HIGH SCHOOL – (GRADE 8, 9, 10, 11 AND 12)

Boys:  
Short sleeve white shirts with stiff collar (no badge) with long black trousers.  

Bottle green blazer with badge on pocket, Demani Tie and bottle green V-neck 

jersey.

Girls:  
Short sleeve white shirts with stiff collar (no badge) with their 6 panel bottle 

green skirt and black stockings or long black socks.  Bottle green blazer with badge 

on pocket, Demani Tie and bottle green V-neck jersey.
The tracksuit may only be worn for sport if needed.  If cold, the seniors have a bottle green V-necked jersey and blazer to wear, NO tracksuit tops or jerseys may be worn to school on their own.  Blazers are to be worn to school and then back home.

School Bags:
Official Wendon Academy School and Sports Bags.

Sports Kits:

Black baggies (purchase anywhere – no branding, stripes etc), or green 


shorts from Gem School wear, White golf shirt, Wendon Academy 



Tracksuit. Plain dark coloured takkies.

Grade 12 only 

Matric Jacket and Black Tie or School Blazer

